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Note
to CIML Members, OIML Corresponding Members and OIML Issuing Authorities

Subject: Declaration of Mutual Confidence (DoMC) for automatic catchweighing instruments
(OIML R 51)

Dear Colleagues,

In BIML Circular No. 10-202/RG dated 9 February 2010, the BIML informed you of the decision to
pursue the implementation of the MAA for automatic catchweighing instruments.

In the meantime, considering the small number of Utilizing Participants, the two potential Issuing
Participants have requested the BIML to put their candidacies on hold.

Consequently, since we no longer have any potential Issuing Participants, the BIML has to put the
R 51 DoMC process on hold.

Of course the two potential Issuing Participants have indicated that they will review their decision if
interest in this DOMC increases, and in particular the number of Utilizing Participants.

To this end, through this Circular, we would like to again request for candidacies both for potential
Issuing Participants and Utilizing Participants.

We count on your continued support and look forward to soon receiving additional candidacies.

The next DoMC to be launched will be the R 117 DoMC for fuel dispensers on the basis of
OIML R117-1:2007 and OIML R 118:1995 as approved at the 44th CIML Meeting in Kenya. It is
expected to be launched in a couple of months.

Please do not hesitate to contact us if you require any additional information.

Yours faithfully,

Mrs. Régine Gaucher
Project Leader
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